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What should be the focus of Christians on Thanksgiving? 

The original thanksgiving celebration was held 
by the Pilgrim settlers in Massachusetts during 
their second winter in America in December, 
1621. The first winter had killed 44 of the orig-
inal 102 colonists. At one point their daily food 
ration was down to five kernels of corn apiece, 
but then an unexpected trading vessel arrived, 
swapping them beaver pelts for grain, provid-
ing for their severe need. The next summer’s 

crop brought hope, and Governor William Bradford decreed that December 13, 
1621, be set aside as a day of feasting and prayer to show the gratitude of the 
colonists that they were still alive. 
 
These Pilgrims, seeking religious freedom and opportunity in America, gave thanks 
to God for His provision for them in helping them find 20 acres of cleared land, 
for the fact that there were no hostile Indians in that area, for their newfound reli-
gious freedom, and for God’s provision of an interpreter to the Indians in Squanto. 
Along with the feasting and games involving the colonists and more than 80 friend-
ly Indians (who added to the feast by bringing wild turkeys and venison), prayers, 
sermons, and songs of praise were important in the celebration. Three days were 

spent in feasting and prayer. 

From that time forward, Thanksgiving has been celebrated as a day to give thanks 
to God for His gracious and sufficient provision. President Abraham Lincoln official-
ly set aside the last Thursday of November, in 1863, “as a day of thanksgiving 
and praise to our beneficent Father.” In 1941, Congress ruled that after 1941, the 
fourth Thursday of November be observed as Thanksgiving Day and be a legal 

holiday. 



Scripturally, we find things related to the issue of thanksgiving nearly from cover to 
cover. Individuals offered up sacrifices out of gratitude in the book of Genesis. The 
Israelites sang a song of thanksgiving as they were delivered from Pharaoh's army 
after the crossing of the Red Sea (Exodus 15). Later, the Mosaic Law set aside 
three times each year when the Israelites were to gather together. All three of 
these times [Unleavened Bread (also called the Feast of the Passover) (Exodus 
12:15-20), Harvest or Pentecost (Leviticus 23:15-21), and the Feast of Ingathering 
or Tabernacles (Leviticus 23:33-36) involved remembering God’s provision and 
grace. Harvest and Tabernacles took place specifically in relation to God’s provi-
sion in the harvest of various fruit trees and crops. The book of Psalms is packed 
full of songs of thanksgiving, both for God’s grace to the Israelite people as a 
whole through His mighty deeds, as well as for His individual graces to each of us. 
 
In the New Testament, there are repeated admonitions to give thanks to God. 
Thanksgiving is to always be a part of our prayers. Some of the most remembered 
passages on the giving of thanks are the following: 
 
"Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will 
of God in Christ Jesus for you" (1 Thessalonians 5:16-18). 
 
"Be anxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication, with thanks-
giving, let your requests be made known to God" (Philippians 4:6). 
 
"Therefore I exhort first of all that supplications, prayers, intercessions, and giving 

of thanks be made for all men" (1 Timothy 2:1). 

Of all of God’s gifts, the greatest one He has given is the gift of His Son, Jesus 
Christ. On the cross of Calvary, Jesus paid our sin debt, so a holy and just Judge 
could forgive us our sins and give us eternal life as a free gift. This gift is available 
to those who will call on Christ to save them from their sin in simple but sincere faith 
(John 3:16; Romans 3:19-26; Romans 6:23; Romans 10:13; Ephesians 2:8-10). For 
this gift of His Son, the gift which meets our greatest need, the Apostle Paul says, 
"Thanks be to God for His indescribable gift!" (2 Corinthians 9:15). 
 
We, like the Pilgrims, have a choice. In life there will always be those things that 
we can complain about (the Pilgrims had lost many loved ones), but there will also 
be much to be thankful for. As our society becomes increasingly secular, the actual 
“giving of thanks to God” during our annual Thanksgiving holiday is being over-
looked, leaving only the feasting. May God grant that He may find us grateful 
every day for all of His gifts, spiritual and material. God is good, and every good 
gift comes from Him (James 1:17). For those who know Christ, God also works eve-
rything together for good, even events we would not necessarily consider good 

(Romans 8:28-30). May He find us to be His grateful children. 
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Acolyte Schedule: 

11/3  Elizabeth & Mallorie 

11/10 Jackson & Mitchell 

11/17 Samuel & Garett 

11/24 Elizabeth & Jackson 

Community Breakfast 
is held Wednesday 
mornings from 7:00 - 
9:00 am at the 

Elimsport Church.   

Just a reminder:  Eve-
ryone is to check the 
mailbox in the back 
of the Elimsport 

church. 

Parish Bible Study is on 
Tuesdays at 6:30.  We 
are studying the book 
of  Psalms.  All are wel-

come. 

Dear Elimsport & St. John’s churches, 

   Thank you for all 
the cards, food and prayers when 
our mother, Lois Finck, passed on.  
Thank you for preparing and serving 
the luncheon after the service.  We 

appreciate all your support. 

 

   Love, 

  

The Finck Family 

We are in need of 
someone to do 
snow removal and 
salting of our park-
ing lot at Elimsport 
UMC this winter.  This job is paid by an 
hourly rate.  Let Pastor Mike or Tom 

Taylor know if anyone is interested.   

Monday, November 
4th we will have a 
budget meeting to 
work on the budget for 

2020.  This includes:  Mardi Ander-
son, Frank Cleaver, Retta Moore & 

Mary Moore. 

We will be having a Thanksgiving dinner 
on Sunday, November 24th at 6pm at the 

Fellowship Hall.  Details to follow. 

There will be a blood drive 
on Tuesday, December 3rd 
from 2 - 7 at the Fellowship 

Hall. 



 Items for December’s newsletter 

are due November 20th. 

  Items for the weekly bulletin’s 

need to be to the church office 

by Wednesday morning each 

week. 

(Items received after these dates are  

not guaranteed to be printed.) 

Greeters for November 

 

November 3  Katy Ulrich & Family 

November 10 Ruth Taylor 

November 17 Sandy Chamberlain 

November 24 Ann Finck 

Apple dumplings being made 
Wednesday, November 20th.  

Orders are due November 17th.  

Dear Christians Crusader’s, 

   Thank you for the won-
derful card but mostly for your thoughts & 
prayers during my surgery & recovery.  
Everything turned out very well & I am 
well on my way to a full recovery.  I thank 
our Lord for His grace & mercy & to all of 

you for your thoughts 

& prayers.    

  

God Bless you all, 

   

  Denny 



Council Of Ministry Events 

As we count our blessings during this harvest season, we want to remember our 
neighbors in our community that need our help. So we are again collecting nonper-
ishable food items and cleaning supplies for Footprints of Montgomery food pan-

try.  We will be collecting items from 10/13-11/10.  Thanks for your help! 

Calling all college students:  We are making our list of all college students so they 
can get a college care package.  Please let Christa McCormick or Sharon 
Heintzelman know of any names.  We would also appreciate any donations of 
money or food to help with this mission.  At this time we have app. 20 students.   

College care packages will be ready for pick up 11/23rd at both churches. 

We will be recognizing the Veteran's on November 10th during the morning wor-

ship services at both churches. 

Again this year our warming of the tree mission will be to help with gifts for some 
students/families of Montgomery School District.  We will be putting the tree up 
11/10 so you have some time to pick and buy an item/ornament off of the tree. 
The unwrapped gift needs to be brought in by 12/8.  Please attach the ornament 
to the gift when you bring it in.   Thank you in advance for your help with this im-
portant mission.  Any questions please see Deana Drick or Sharon Heintzelman.       

Our yearly Church Conference will be 
held on Sunday, November 17th at 
7:00 at St. Andrews UMC in Milton.  
We need at least two people from 
each church to attend to make voting 
valid.  If anyone would like to go, you 
are welcome to ride with Pastor Mike.  

This usually lasts an hour or so.   

Work on the founda-
tion walls at the par-
sonage is coming to an 
end.  Thank-you to all 
who have already do-
nated funds to help 
pay for the repairs.  If 
you wish to give to help with the cost, you 
may continue to do so.  Please mark your 

envelope "parsonage repairs". We are in need of a pianist in 2020 
and possibly the future for St. John’s 
Church. If anyone is interested or if you 
know of someone who might be inter-

ested, please let Pastor Mike know.   

 

We are also in need of someone to fill a 
position on Pastor Parish Relations Commit-
tee and someone to fill a position on the 
Parsonage Committee for St. John’s 
Church.  These are 3 year terms.  PPRC 
meets 4 times a year and parsonage 

committee meets as needed.   





Parish Office: 
16145S. RT 44 HWY 
Allenwood, PA 17810 

Parsonage Phone:  
(570) 547-1386 

Pastor Mike’s Cell:  
(570) 974-8590 

Parish Website:  
www.evpumc.org 
 
Parish email: 
elimsportumc@gmail.com 

ELIMSPORT VALLEY UNITED METHODIST PARISH 

Worship Schedule: 
 
Elimsport UMC  

     Worship 9:00 am 
     Sunday School 10:30 am 

St. John's UMC  

     Sunday School 9:15 am 
     Worship 10:30 am 

Parish Youth Group  

Check weekly Bulletin for current schedule and events 
(at Elimsport) 

 
Parish Bible Study 

Varies according to the season. 

Our Mission Statement at Elimsport UMC 

We gather together as a community of Christian believers to worship, fellow-
ship, and to learn more about God. By the unity of the Spirit and the support of 

each other, we are able to reach out to the community and the world. 

 

 

 

 

Our Mission Statement at St. John’s UMC 

The purpose of St. John’s is to both evangelize and nurture. We are called to 

show God’s love in our world by giving aid and by spreading the Good News of 

Christ. We in turn provide an atmosphere for nurturing where Biblical truths are 

shared enabling people to become spiritually enriched. By providing this, people 

will learn and through learning, become more effective witnesses.   

www.evpumc.org 


